Minutes
Faculty Handbook Committee
University of Central Arkansas

The University of Central Arkansas (UCA) Handbook Committee met on Friday, February 24, 2017, in Room 214, Wingo Hall, at 2:00 p.m.  The following members were present: Ben Rowley, Chair; Steve Runge; Charles Watson; Graham Gillis; Warren Readnour; Pat Campbell, Amber Wilson, Alecia Cotabish, Stephanie Vanderslice, Mary Garcia, Kaye McKinzie, and Mike Schaefer.

Kay McKinzie reported from the recent actions of Faculty Senate, which requested minor changes in the Chapter 3 proposals that went forward from the Handbook Committee.  The Senate expressed concern for the use of the term “written” as it related to promotion and tenure documents, given that such review at least for mid-tenure is on-line.  The Handbook Committee did not find that revisions were necessary.

Also in Chapter 3, Section 3b, in the condition of time credited, that the wording relating to full professor should be written to be more inclusive so the following, “all full-time, continuing, non-tenure track faculty,” was approved as a substitute.  

There were other minor wording changes in Chapter 3 suggested by the Senate that were acceptable to the Handbook Committee.

Dr. McKinzie reported that the Faculty Senate adopted a resolution to create a new committee: Student Course Evaluation Committee.  The resolution called for population of the committee across the colleges and non-affiliated units and placed its leadership under the Office of Assessment.  Dr. Runge moved adoption of proposed committee and the subsequent revisions to Chapter 7 of the Faculty Handbook.  Amber Wilson seconded.  The motion was adopted unanimously.

There was discussion pursuant to qualifications for awarding honorary degrees and distinguished faculty, but no changes were proposed.
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